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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF BRAZIL, 14TH NOVEMBER, 2022.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Brazil to the Fourth cycle of the UPR and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
While noting with satisfaction the positive developments that Brazil has achieved  in normative and institutional frameworks for the promotion and protection of human rights, we remain concerned about the increase in violence against women running for politics.
In the spirit of a constructive engagement, Zambia wishes to recommend to Brazil the following:

1. Address violence against women in politics.
2. Recognise enforced disappearance as a crime against humanity in its domestic legislation.
3. Align the National Council for Human Rights with the Paris Principles.
We wish to conclude by wishing Brazil  a successful review.

I thank you Mr. President.
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